     MAY 2007

DIARY OF  FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

WEDNESDAY 16 MAY: KINGSTON UNIVERSITY OPEN MEETING FOR RESIDENTS 

The next Open Meeting for residents will be held on Wednesday 16 May at 6.30pm in C-SCAIPE on the ground floor on the Penrhyn Road campus.  Everyone is welcome.

FRIDAY 18 MAY:          PARISH HALL, GROVE LANE at 8pm

SATURDAY 19 MAY:   PARISH HALL, GROVE LANE at 7.30pm    

SPRING GROVE FRINGE PRESENTS “IF YOU REMEMBER THE 60s…” in the Parish Hall

This revue will be a supper show with music, news events and sketches from the decade.  Tickets are available from Amanda Shaw on 8549 4811.  They are £15 each including dinner and there will be a licenced bar.

JUMBLE SALE:  PLEASE NOTE THAT THE JUMBLE SALE HAS BEEN POSTPONED UNTIL                  THE AUTUMN.   

WEDNESDAY 27 JUNE: GROVE WARD COMMUNITY POLICE OPEN MEETING 

                                              IN THE  PARISH HALL AT 7pm

Residents in our area are invited to meet the local police officers and informally discuss any police related community problems (eg noise, anti-social behaviour, vandalism, speeding traffic etc).

KINGSTON READERS’ FESTIVAL

The sixth Kingston Readers' Festival is taking place from Monday 23rd April to Thursday 24th May.  There will be 48 talks, seminars and discussion groups. Most venues are within walking distance

of the Spring Grove area.  Do support it!  For more details see http://www.kingston.ac.uk/krf.

SUNDAY 22 JULY:  ST JOHNS CHURCH, GROVE LANE at 3pm

St John’s Church is having a new Priest. 

Rev Vicky Maunder will be licensed as Team Vicar and everyone is very welcome to come to the Service.  Vicky is coming from St Peter’s, Eton Square in London and will be working here on a part time basis.  She and her husband will move into the Church House shortly before her licensing service.

*************************************************************************************

SGRA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
Report of Meeting held on 26th April.
In the Chairman’s speech Alan Leeds reported that community life has continued to thrive with 14 events during the year including plays, musical evenings, a dance night, quizzes, the jumble sale, the barn dance and the barbeque. Together these events raised over £10,500 for charities and local causes.  The committee has continued to be active in organizing events, publishing Springboard, running the website, monitoring planning applications and maintaining contact with the Council, university, police, local councillors and Edward Davey MP.  Additionally this year it has provided input into the character appraisal of the Grove Crescent Conservation Area, raised concerns with the council about the possible effect of ‘studentification’ in the area, lobbied the council for improvements to the park in Villiers Road and attended the community panel meetings of the Grove Ward Safer Neighbourhood Police team (SNT).  Karol Smal, the Treasurer, reported that income totalled £634 for the year – a surplus of £150 over expenditure.  The committee for 2007/8 was elected as listed overleaf.



Sergeant Matthew Smith, who heads the Grove Ward SNT, reported that the team hold public meetings three times a year in the Parish Hall and will be embarking shortly on a programme of school visits and street briefings.  A community panel has been set up to review issues raised and to set priorities.  Two PCs on the team are now trained in the usage of speed guns and will be using them in the area.  There was considerable discussion in the Q&A session about disturbances at night from students and others. 

Professor David Miles, Pro-Vice Chancellor (external affairs) from the University talked about the university’s building plans and its Green Travel Plan.  The University will be seeking to expand the number of residential places that it can offer to students and is likely to reconsider the possibility of the Lower Marsh Lane site for a student village, with new plans to be submitted in the future.

Councillor Chrissie Hitchcock talked about Council efforts to improve the dispersal of people from the Town Centre at night.  Councillor Bart Ricketts talked about waste management plans

A full version of the minutes of the meetings is on www.springgrovekingston.co.uk.

****************************************************************************************************

 THE SGRA WEBSITE www.springgrovekingston.co.uk for the latest news and links to other relevant sites.  There is a new page for local businesses and if you would like to advertise your business or have any contributions, news, small ads or suggestions contact jackie@springgrovekingston.co.uk.

PARISH HALL HIRE

To hire the Parish Hall, Grove Lane, for social functions and children’s parties please contact Joan McConn on 8549 8424.

Badminton Players in the Parish Hall  The  Monday and Thursday Evening Badminton clubs are keen to attract new 

members - have fun and keep fit at the same time.  Go along on the relevant evening at 8pm or contact David McIntosh 

 (Mondays) on 8399 1208 or Les Nelson (Thursday) on 8399 0218. To play at any other time please ring Joan.

Neo-Nunchaku Organisation at St John’s Parish Hall, Grove Lane.  Novice classes are on Sundays at 6.30-7.30pm.  

Ring 8337 6181 for more info.  NEO teaches a spectrum of techniques in a holistic way, integrating related techniques to keep 

the learning process rewarding and fulfilling.

Kingston Town Centre Rangers walk the town centre and our area to deal with various problems.  Contact the ranger team 

on 8547 7756 to report any graffiti, flyposting, supermarket trolleys etc.

*****************************************************************************************************

STOP PRESS:  Congratulations to our local Councillor Bart Ricketts, on his appointment as Deputy Mayor of the Royal 

Borough of Kingston upon Thames.

